
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Review of Integrated Development Plan 

I N F O G R A P H I C 

3rd Review of 2017 – 2022 IDP    4th Edition : Draft 2020/21 IDP 

The IDP is every Municipality’s 

master strategic plan.  It is a 

legislated requirement. 

It’s development and annual 

review is done in accordance 

with Chapter 5 of the Municipal 

Systems Act 32/2000 and other 

supporting pieces of legislation, 

such as the MFMA 56/2003. Ward-based Plans lay the 

foundation of the IDP and are 

also subjected to an annual 

review.  Communities are at 

the core of our planning 

processes.  Public participation 

is crucial and is encouraged 

through various structures & 

platforms. Ward Committees 

play a very important role in 

distributing information and 

assisting Ward Councillors in 

keeping their constituencies 

informed. The developmental 

needs and critical issues as 

identified through public 

participation in our 14 Wards, 

are aligned with the IDP’s five 

Development Priorities, as 

listed below. 

 

 

 

The various phases, as 

depicted on the left, 

are followed with each 

annual review.  We are 

now in the 5th Phase 

where the Draft IDP 

has been tabled and is 

being introduced to 

communities for 

discussion and input.  

The socio-economic 

development plans of 

other sectors are also 

fed into the IDP, and 

they need to respond 

to Ward Development 

Priorities. 

 

Every newly elected Council is 

responsible for developing its own 

5-year IDP.  The Council of Dr 

Beyers Naudé Local Municipality 

developed its 2017 – 2022 IDP 

after the August 2016 Elections.  

It was implemented on 1 July 

2017 and has undergone 3 annual 

reviews.  The final review will be 

conducted later in 2020. 

 

Due to the Coronavirus / Covid-19 Lockdown and regulations 

prohibiting public meetings and gatherings, we were unable to 

hold the Mayoral Outreach meetings that were scheduled to 

take place in all 14 Wards during the month of April 2020. 
 

The Draft 2020/21 IDP and summary thereof will be posted on 

our website www.bnlm.gov.za (select/click Key Documents → 

Statutory Documents → Strategic & Sector Plans) with links on 

the Municipality’s facebook page.  Copies of the Draft IDP and 

Budget will be available for inspection in the reception area of 

Municipal Offices in all eight towns – as from Tuesday 2 June 

2020;  Ward Councillors can also assist with queries. 
 

In addition, we will be holding regulated Open Days in our towns 

– on the dates and at the venues that will be announced. We 

encourage our residents to make use of these options to inspect 

the IDP, Budget and related documents and to provide us with 

your written comments by Monday, 22 June 2020. 

 

http://www.bnlm.gov.za/

